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Night Before the 4th of July ParadeNight Before the 4th of July Parade-- It wouldn’t be 
Summer in Randolph without the Annual Night Before the 4th 
of July Parade & Fireworks and RCTV was there. As one of our 
biggest productions of the year, our parade set-up started early 
as we staked out a spot on N. Main Street. At 7pm sharp, our 
crew went into action and brought the home viewers the 
colorful sights and terrific sounds that make up Randolph’s 
parade…and we even avoided the rain. As the parade ended, 
RCTV rolled its camera up the street to capture the fireworks 
from Randolph High School. A big congratulations goes out to 
our crack volunteer crew for helping to produce this great 
coverage. Things went incredibly smooth and our volunteers 
should be proud! Special thanks to the RCTV parade crew: 
Jean Duddy, Eddie Duddy, Paul Duddy, Peg 
Duddy, Oscar Jackson, Abdrahman 
Oladigbolu, Max Gladstone, Mike MacDonald, 
Jonathan Galina, Harris Bloomwald, Larry 
Azer, and Brian Howard.

Concerts at the GazeboConcerts at the Gazebo-- Another Summer tradition is the Randolph 
Community Arts Council’s presentation of Concerts at the Williams 
Gazebo. Every Tuesday night, citizens are treated to a free show of some 
fantastic music at the Williams Gazebo at the corner of North and Pleasant 
Streets. RCTV is there every week to bring these events to our viewing 
audience. We are making use of our new wireless camera system while our 
newest volunteers are rapidly learning this fast paced production. These 
concerts can be seen LIVE Tuesday nights on Channel 8 in Randolph with 
replays throughout the week. Thanks to: Paul Duddy, Peg Duddy, 
Eddie Duddy, Abdrahman Oladigbolu, Aaron Fellman, 
Alex Phillips. Jean Duddy, David LaCivita and Jonathan 
Galina for their volunteer help!

Upcoming EventsUpcoming Events- Volunteer assistance is needed for the following events;

••Randolph Selectmen MeetingsRandolph Selectmen Meetings- Mondays at 8:00pm in the Randolph Mondays at 8:00pm in the Randolph 
Town Hall. Town Hall. Volunteers interested in learning how to operate three robotic cameras 
inside a mini-control room at Randolph Town Hall should give RCTV a call. This is 
a LIVE telecast. Learn about your home town politics!

••Randolph School Committee MeetingsRandolph School Committee Meetings- Thursdays at 7:30 at the Thursdays at 7:30 at the 
Randolph High School in the TV StudioRandolph High School in the TV Studio. Volunteers interested in learning how to 
operate studio cameras or work inside the RHS control room should give RCTV a 
call. This is a LIVE telecast. Learn what goes on in your school system!

••Arts in the Park 2001Arts in the Park 2001- Sunday, August 26th NoonSunday, August 26th Noon--4:30pm at the 4:30pm at the 
Randolph GazeboRandolph Gazebo. Music, Entertainment, Crafts and International Performers. A 
full crew is needed for this event. This is a LIVE telecast. Enjoy the day!

As always, RCTV depends upon the hard work and cooperation of its volunteers. 
Please do not hesitate to call with questions about our upcoming events. We’ll see 
you around town!
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Hello from RCTV!Hello from RCTV!-- Greetings and salutations everyone and 
a special hello to all our new volunteers! Summer’s heating up 
and things are really rolling at RCTV. From High School 
Graduation to walking the streets of Randolph for “Beneath the 
Elms,” our production schedule has been non-stop. Thanks goes 
out to all our volunteers and producers for helping us keep up 
with this busy schedule. We couldn’t do it without you! 

With the recent installment of air conditioning in our studio, 
we are on our way to completion. New equipment is arriving 
while the design and construction of consoles for our edit and 
control rooms are underway. Once the consoles are completed, we 
can decide which new equipment can fill the studio. Progress is 
still slower than expected, but getting the air conditioning units 
installed got us over a big hill. Patience and perseverance will pay 
off when we officially open the studio because it is going to be
great! Enjoy the newsletter and, as always, feel free to contact us 
with any questions or concerns.
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